The Menninger Clinic

Psychiatry and Neurology

The Sanitarium The Sanitarium The Psychiatric Hospital The Southard School.

June 23, 1933

Dr. Ernest Simmel,

Eichenalle 23

Berlin West End.

My dear Dr. Simmel:

We have not had a reply to our letter of some weeks ago but recently Dr. Alexander handed me one just received by him from you in which you express interest in the possibility of coming to our clinic to do psychoanalytic work. We are delighted to know of your interest in the project and we should like to make it possible. I feel sure we can get together on the financial question. The only problem that has worried us is the question of your speaking English fluently which is absolutely essential.

It happens that my brother who is my partner in the business and who has immediate charge of the sanitarium, is leaving for Europe this week and will be in Germany shortly after you receive this letter. He has your address, that is, he has the address given on this envelope and will come immediately to see you when he arrives in Berlin. That will enable you to get a better idea of the nature and extent of our work. We are hoping that it will be possible to have you with us by fall.

Sincerely yours,

KAM: L

THE MENNINGER CLINIC

BY: